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	Dr Sam Steel, Pro-Vice Chancellor (Academic Standards) 

	Present
	Tamoor Ali, Terry Barry, Alan Cody, Colette Coleman, Rachel Fletcher, Jo Jones, Fiona Venn  
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	1.
	Minutes
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Approved
	Minutes of the meeting held on 9th November 2004. 
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	2
	Matter Arising
	

	
	
	

	
	MM 121-131/04
	Deferred decision on TALIF applications from November 2004
	

	
	Reported
	The Department of HHS had clarified the financial costings of the TALIF application and this had now been approved under Chair’s action.

The Department of LiFTs had resubmitted the TALIF application and this had now been approved under Chair’s action.

	 2/05
 3/05

	
	MM 99/04
	Centres for Excellence in Teaching and Learning (CETL)
	

	
	Noted  
	The University’s collaborative bid to the CETL initiative had been unsuccessful.

	 4/05

	
	MM 103-108/04
	Academic Support and Guidance
	

	
	Reported 
	A Working Party on Academic Support and Guidance has recently been established by ASC with cross-institutional representation.  The first meeting will take place in April in the I-Lab at Learning Partnerships.

Aim Higher funding has been allocated to the University to identify, review and adapt where possible HE curricula and pedagogical barriers to recruitment and retention of students from under-represented groups.  The new post, based in the LTQU will survey and evaluate the effectiveness of current strategies for providing academic support and guidance within departments. 


	 5/05
 6/05

	
	Noted
	Since the Working Group will not now report before the end of the current academic year it should take account of the fact that a new Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Academic Standards) and new Deans of HCS and Science and Engineering will be appointed from August 2005.   
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	2
	Learning, Teaching and Quality Unit
	

	
	Reported
	Dr Cody outlined the structure of the newly established Learning, Teaching and Quality Unit, which has responsibility for learning and teaching, related staff development, quality assurance and online learning.  

A number of priorities have been identified and will be taken forward in the next two to five years.  These include an expanded  training programme for academic staff, the continued promotion of innovation in learning, teaching and assessment, the development of a suite of institutional awards for enhancing the student experience, and the development of information systems to support learning and teaching;


	 8/05
 9/05

	
	Noted
	In order to promote new initiatives it would be important for Dr Cody to actively disseminate information to departments and to key groups and committees.

	 10/05

	3
	Personal Development Planning 
	

	
	Received 
	The Committee received the paper from Terry Barry outlining the national and institutional position on personal development planning.  


	 11/05

	
	Reported 
	PDP is an external requirement which is expected to be in place by September 2005.  A number of initiatives are ongoing in departments but a University-wide system for PDP is not yet established.


	 12/05

	
	Agreed
	Although PDP was an external initiative it was closely linked to a number of internal academic support issues such as employability and the outcomes of the Student Satisfaction Survey.   It would therefore require further consideration.    


	 13/05

	
	Agreed
	Terry Barry and Alan Cody would:

1. evaluate current strategies for PDP at the departmental level
2. consider the available options for recording achievement, including web-based systems.
PDP would also be added to the remit of the Working Party on Academic Support and Guidance.


	 14/05
 15/05

 16/05

 17/05

	4
	Effectiveness of Lectures (Paper )
	

	
	Received
	Paper from Dr Jones
	 18/05

	
	Noted 
	The paper conflated two issues which the Committee thought should remain separate.

The Sacred Cow exercise had questioned whether lectures were cost effective.  The Committee did not agree that lecturing was a poor use of resources and did not feel that there could be any resource saving by employing other methods. 

The Committee discussed the use of lectures as a teaching format.  It agreed that although lectures were not always the most effective teaching format, this should be addressed as part of the wider staff development support for teaching staff.    


	 19/05
 20/05

 21/05

	6
	Postgraduate Certificate in Higher Education Practice (CHEP) 
	

	
	Reported 
	Eight participants have registered on this new programme; four from the Department of HHS and four from the Department of Biological Sciences. A number of experienced staff have also expressed an interest in fast-tracking to the second year of the programme in September.  

	 22/05

	7
	National Teaching Fellowship Scheme 2005 
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Reported 
	Two applications to HEFCE’s National Teaching Fellowship Scheme have been submitted.  Syd Kent, Equal Opportunities Officer, has been nominated under the category of Learning Support and Dr Maria Fasli, Department of Computer Science, has been nominated under the category of Rising Star.  The outcome would be announced at the end of June. 
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	8
	TALIF Final Reports 
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Received 
	TALIF Final Reports from seven projects.
	 24/05

	
	Noted
	Although the projects are disseminated through the web pages and at the Learning and Teaching Event, the Committee felt that they should be more widely disseminated.  In future a synopsis of projects will be provided by the LTQU to the School Boards under the agenda item for Learning and Teaching.   

	 25/05

	10
	Any Other Business
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Noted
	The proposed restructure of the academic decision making process would impact significantly on the future of the Learning and Teaching Committee.  The LTQU had submitted a response to the current proposal which would be considered at ASC at its next meeting. 
	 26/05

	
	
	
	


Dr Jo Jones
Learning and Teaching Development Officer

March 2005
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